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Dear Parents and Students of FLC,

First, I want to say that I hope that you and your families are safe and well during our shelter in place as a result of COVID-19.  The purpose of this communication is to correct the misinformation shared in a post by one of our teachers on April 24, 2020. The teacher communicated incorrect information to students who have 160 points or more in their classes. Specifically, “If you already have 160 points in all your classes, you are good to go. You do NOT need to continue online learning for the sake of your grade…” Later in the post, the writer stated, “Please log in to Infinite Campus every day starting on May 4. You don’t have to do anything…”

These messages have created confusion for some students in our community and communicate an intention that is not aligned with my expectations nor with the school district’s leadership team. In an effort to support students and families, I shared with teachers the need to be kind and gentle because 1) some students do not have internet access 2) some students may have picked up additional hours at work to help financially support their families. 

Here are the facts:

160 points will not ensure that your child passes in fact it will lead to failure.  

Each of the three semesters will be equally divided and I am strongly encouraging students to work hard to increase their grades during the extended third marking period.  

Seniors transcripts will be sent to colleges 

All GPAs will include this year’s cumulative average(We strive for excellence at FLC)
Here are the things that you and your child can do now to ensure a successful school year:  

sign in to the student portal daily, 

participate in teacher’s lessons, 

complete assignments, 

see teachers during office hours, 

ask for help from their teachers, 

and for those that require Edgenuity for the 2nd marking period complete it ASAP.

Bottom line work with your teachers to improve your grades!

If you have any questions about this letter, please reach out to Mrs. Lee at nlee@philasd.org.

Stay Safe and Be Well,

Ms. Lee
